
INFORMATIONAL RELEASE 

 

Date:  March 23, 2020 4:00 PM 

 

RE:  Coronavirus 2019 (COVID-19) 

 

Release: #6 

 

 

The Town of Sandown commits to providing updates at a minimum of every 48 hours 

commencing or sooner if necessary. The next scheduled update will be 3/25/20 at 4:00 PM 

unless conditions warrant one sooner. 

 

 

UPDATE: As we move forward, and to minimize information overload now that the initial 

message has been published these releases will include only new information that has not been 

published previously as well as limited static information. Residents may go to the following link 

to review previously published data.  

 

https://www.sandown.us/health-department/pages/covid-19-information 

 

 

All residents are encouraged to perform online transactions when needed such as motor 

vehicle renewals, dog licensing. You may go to www.sandown.us to complete those 

transactions through the Town Clerks page. 

 

 

 

• The Governors office has indicated that there are not plans at this time to initiate a 

“statewide lockdown” as has been the rumor. 

 

• RESIDENTS ARE ENCOURAGED MORE THEN EVER TO PRACTICE SOCIAL DISTANCING, 

AND HAND HYGIENE. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.sandown.us/health-department/pages/covid-19-information
http://www.sandown.us/


• NH DMV 20-day plates as well as NH authorized dealer 20-day plates, issued on or after 

February 26, 2020 have been given an automatic extension through April 30, 2020. 

These extensions do not apply to vehicle registration renewals. Please visit your town 

website for vehicle registration renewal options. 

 
   

 

 

 

Updated 3/23/20 Town Modifications: 

• There will be NO Board of Selectman meeting TONIGHT on 3/23 

• Effective 3/18 all Town Buildings have been closed to the public 

• TOWN Hall will be CLOSING at 4:00 PM on Monday 3/23 

• All previously published modifications are still in place 

o If you have questions or need assistance from a town department contact 603-

887-3646 and follow the prompts to reach the appropriate department. Town 

staff will do everything they can to assist you if possible 

• Effective 3/18 Town all Town Offices will be closed to the public 

• The Sandown Transfer Station is OPEN 

 

 

ALWAYS CALL 9-1-1 IF THERE IS A LIFE-THREATENING EMERGENCY 

 

 

 

Residents are encouraged to obtain factual up to date information from official state and 

local suggested sources, not social media. 

 


